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Welcome to the new school year everyone! We hope your child settles quickly in their new environment and soon starts to feel part of the Howden Pre-school family. 
Staff news - Please join us in welcoming Ellie and Dee to the team. Ellie has a level 3 childcare qualification, she will be working at Bishops Manor and taking over from Jaz as Out of School Club Lead when she goes on maternity leave later this year. Dee has recently moved to this country from Indonesia where she was a qualified teacher. She is looking forward to working in the before and after school club.  
 [image: ]  Chicks News - Due to popularity we have expanded our space over the summer, enabling more lovely chicks to enter our nest.  Our wonderful staff team are attentive to their individual needs and on hand to help them settle and thrive during their time with us. This term is all about settling in and new experiences. There will be lots of cuddles, stories and sensory play. We will be getting outside as much as we can before the weather turns too.  If your chick has a particular interest please let us know so we can include it when we are planning our fun activities.  Please provide appropriate clothes for all weathers and we are now shoes off inside so request that all children have a pair of indoor shoes or slipper socks. 
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Sparrow and Robin News 
Our Sparrows and Robins are settling into Bishops Manor really well! It just shows how valuable transition visits are and the reason for doing lots of them! The children love the space and are busy exploring the wide range of activities that have been carefully planned by our caring staff to ensure their current interests are included in pre-schools daily life. This term we will focus on being together and settling into our new routine.  Please label everything, we cannot stress how important this is. Everything from wellies to drinks bottles, underwear to hats. Some children have the           same things so it becomes impossible to know who’s is who’s. [image: ]


SEND NEWS 
Hannah’s next SEND coffee and cake play session will be on Saturday 13th September 11am - 1pm at Bishops Manor. This is a relaxed session which allows all families with SEND to meet up for a chat and find out about local services. 
Fundraising
As you know we need to raise lots of money this year! Our aim is to purchase the land we stand on at The Church Hall. This will secure the future of Howden Pre-School for many generations to come.  Please get involved and support us with our fundraisers throughout the year. Your ideas are welcomed and we will be happy to support you with any fundraising ideas.  Here’s what we have planned so far.
Carboot Sale - some of our staff will be doing a car boot at Rufforth on Sunday 14th September - if anyone has any donations they can be dropped off at Bishops Manor next week.
Rotary Bike ride (or walk) 21st September - Starting at Laxton Village Hall from 1pm - This is a sponsored event. Look out for the poster on our social media pages and in your emails or ask us for more info! 
Halloween Family Fundraiser - Friday 31st October - this year our Halloween event will be a little different to our usual do. We are moving the whole thing to Howden Social Club! Starting at 4.30pm we will kick off with children’s games and stalls for all the family, this will lead into an open mic event for children and adults from around 6pm followed by a Disco to end the evening. Further info and poster to follow! 
HOME LEARNING IDEAS
Its All About Me Scrapbook -  Make a scrapbook or poster! This is something that will help your child settle in at Pre-School and help us to get to know them and learn what life is like at home. Put photos of your family into a book or on some paper, ask your child to draw pictures of their special people and add these too! Include pets and friends who visit, favourite toys and activities or places you like to visit. Encourage your child to bring it to Pre-School and talk about it with us.  It will be a great keepsake for you to look back on in years to come. 


GENERAL INFORMATION

· Please dress your child according to the weather. We play outside in all weathers, a change of clothes is recommended as we don't always have spares. We advise naming everything, including drinks bottles, to avoid missing items. Nappies and wipes should be provided for those who need them. 
· If your child needs a special toy or comfort item to help them settle we are more than happy for them to bring those to pre-school. However, we don’t encourage toys being brought in due to the risk of them getting lost or broken.   

Diary Dates
14th September - Rufforth Car Boot 
21st September - Sponsored Bike Ride or Walk 
24th October - Break up
27th-31st October - Holiday Club
31st October - Halloween Fundraiser
3rd November - Autumn 2 term starts
19th December - Pre-School Closes for Christmas Break
6th January 2026 - Spring 1 term starts
13th February - Break up
16th-20th February - Holiday club
23rd February - Spring 2 term starts
26th March - Break up
27th March - 2nd April, 7th April - 10th April - Easter Holiday Club
13th April - Summer 1 term starts

We have an open door policy, you can call on us anytime during opening hours, please do not hesitate to make contact if there is anything you wish to discuss regarding your child.  Thank you. 
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